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Connecting people to Jesus as we gather, grow, and go. 

 

 

 

CONGREGATIONAL FORUMS 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

I am writing to inform you of two CONGREGATION FORUMS we will be holding this week concerning 

expansion of our facilities. The first forum will be held during the Sunday morning educational hour 

on June 16th and the other will be at 7:00PM on Tuesday, June 18th. While there will be no motions or 

votes at these forums, the intent is to provide information sufficient to allow for action by voters at a 

Special Voters’ Meeting to be held at 12:15PM on Sunday, July 7th. 

 

At these forums we will cover how we got here over the last two years including review of the Long Range 

Planning Committee’s work, the Building Committee’s work and the most recent floor plans which are 

provided via an email link that was included in an email sent Tuesday morning. PLEASE look at these 

plans carefully, in order to be informed. Additionally, we will discuss possible future building funding 

through Lutheran Church Extension Fund (LCEF) and building construction by LCEF Laborers for Christ.  

 

During the first forum on June 16th, questions will be limited due to the time constraint of the education 

hour. However, at the June 18th meeting we will have more time to address any and all questions. If your 

schedule permits, I would encourage you to attend both forums – the first to receive the information and 

process it for questions during the second. 

 

Finally, please prayerfully consider the needs of our ministry and the required physical spaces. At the 

Special Voters’ Meeting on July 7th, Council will be asking the congregation to take action and approve a 

capital campaign to bring all the planning and work to fruition. 

 

As always, please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Blessings on your week,  

Doug Mahnken 

BSLC President 
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PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

DANISH FOR DADS In honor of Father's Day on June 

16, the congregation is invited to celebrate with 

Danish for Dads prior to Education Hour. 
 

LADIES NIGHT IN – BUNCO NIGHT, Monday, June 

17 at 6:00pm.  Please join us for a fun, relaxing night 

with your church friends. Don’t worry if you have never 

played before. Bunco is an easy to learn dice game that 

is loads of fun. Feel free to invite your friends. Please 

use the sign up genius you received via email to sign 

up or contact Alison Willey of Kerri Schlef. RSVP for 

snacks on the RSVP as well. Hope to see everyone 

there. 
 

GUATEMALAN MISSION TEAM 
 

We are blessed here at 

Beautiful Savior to have so 

many “mission-minded” 

members! Below is a list of the 

team members who will be 

going with to Guatemala this year. Please keep them 

all in your prayers for safe travel, loving and giving 

hearts and Christian values that they may instill in all 

who hear God’s Word. Those attending for the final 

week are: Beau Campbell, Angela Hodge, Nathan 

Harkins, Madison Chiappetta, Katherine Parrish, Vicar 

Joshua Parrish, Sarah Parrish, Casin Down. 
 

THE SEVEN-WEEK PRESENTATION on the complete 

“Tortured for Christ” story began Wednesday May 15th. 

This presentation continues every Wednesday through 

June 26th in the large classroom downstairs. The class 

begins at 6:15 pm and ends at 7:30pm. A study guide 

that allows for more reflection on each lesson is 

provided. This class involves discussion of things such 

as the persecuted church and questions such as “What 

did Jesus teach about what a life lived for Him would 

be like?” If you would like to know more, please 

contact Danny Hundley. 
 

VOICE OF THE MARTRYS ADVANCE CONFERENCE  

On June 22nd there will be a Voice of the Martyrs 

Advance Conference in Raytown, MO. The conference 

is free. A free will offering will be taken. Guest speakers 

include: Gracia Burnham, Peter Jasek, and Todd 

Nettleton. If you would like to attend you may get 

more information and sign up at: 

https://www.vomadvance.com/conference/60/ or you 

may contact DannyHundley@aol.com or call Danny at 

913-322-0042. Maybe we could get a car pool going 

from the church. 
 

HOST AN INTERNATIONAL STUDENT? Would you 

like to be a host family for an international student that 

would attend Lutheran High for the 2019-2020 school 

year? As a host family you have the opportunity to 

change the life of an international student. The 

Lutheran High School of Kansas City would like to 

provide students the opportunity to receive a college 

preparatory education in a Christ-centered 

environment for the coming school year. Please 

prayerfully consider and if interested, please contact 

Mrs. Paula Meier at pmeier@lhskc.com. 
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 
 

THANK YOU to everyone who brought treats for the 

volunteers at VBS! Thank you for taking the time to 

help make the week a success. The volunteers 

appreciated your generosity. 
 

VBS RECAP 

We averaged over 200 kids every day and were 

assisted by over 60 volunteers 
 

Mission Projects: 

495 witness bracelets went to Guatemala with Pastor 

Ada 

3 - 8ft metal picnic tables were delivered to Villa St. 

Francis 

120 sack lunches for MLM 

Over 400 kids' toothbrushes and 200 kids' 

toothpastes for Vicar's project going to MLM 
 

Evergreen Community of Johnson County will 

receive: 

58 stationary kits 

200lbs of painted rock for their gardens 

25 suet bird feeders taken around Christmas time 
 

THIS IS A CHANGE: 

169 sock kits for the homeless are in the narthex - 

Members are encouraged to take one kit and put it 

in their car to be distributed to a homeless person. 

(can of ravioli, bottle of water, peanut butter crackers, 

spoon, 1st aid kit). 
 

We have music CDs left if anyone wants one for $6. 

https://www.vomadvance.com/conference/60/
mailto:DannyHundley@aol.com
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SUNDAY SCHOOL Today in Sunday School students 

look into “The Case of the Scarlet Cord: Rahab 

Believes.” No matter what sins we may have 

committed, God delivers us, through repentance and 

faith, from destruction and eternal death. Consider 

discussing, “How did God rescue the spies? How has He 

rescued us?” 
 

THRIFT STORE MANAGER POSITION The Lutheran 

High School of Kansas City is taking applications for a 

full-time position of managing a thrift store. The 

manager would work in close partnership with LHS to 

benefit the high school ministry. Please call the High 

School Office at 816-241-5478 and ask for Dr. 

Stelmachowicz for more information. 

 

MISSIONS 

 

DIAPERS AND DOLLARS We're bringing our 

collection to a close TODAY. Be sure to get your 

change/dollars in the Baby Bottle so we can deliver the 

much needed funds along with the diapers we've 

collected to the Advice and Aid Pregnancy Center. 

There they will be used to keep their store, Patty's 

Closet, stocked with essential "baby" supplies for the 

new Moms & Dads. The one item "purchased" on 

every shopping trip is . . . DIAPERS. Got questions??? . 

. . talk to Carolyn Hanson. 
 

PRESCHOOL NEWS 

Connecting children and families to Jesus 

As we gather, grow, and go 

 

PRESCHOOL NEWS. The Preschool and MDO children 

blasted off into space on Wednesday at Space Camp. 

They worked with moon rocks and asteroids, heated 

snacks with solar rays, made rocket ships and 

astronaut helmets, and read books all about planets 

and space. We’re looking forward to our last camp 

next Wednesday, June 19th, when we enjoy Fairy Tale 

Camp. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

BETHANY LUTHERAN CHURCH in Overland Park, 

Kansas, is accepting résumés/applications for the 

position of Part-Time Bookkeeper. Résumés and 

inquiries should be directed to Rev. Dr. Kevin 

Wyssmann at kwyssmann@bethany-joco.org 

NOW HIRING! Bethany Lutheran School in Overland 

Park is currently interviewing for after school care 

workers. Hours are 3:30-6:00pm, with flexibility on 

days worked during the week. Experience with kids 

ages 3-10 is preferred. Great Christian environment, 

good pay, and no evening or 

weekend hours! Contact Sharon 

Fries (sfries@bethanyschool.net) if 

you are interested. 
 

CHRIST LUTHERAN SCHOOL is 

looking to hire a full time 

Kindergarten Aid. Interested applicants should reach 

out to School Principal David Rindt at 

david.rindt@clcop.org to apply.” 
 

ADVICE AND AID JOB OPENINGS 

Part-time accountant. 15-20 hours per week. Must 

have Bachelor’s Degree in Accounting or substantial 

experience, proficiency with Excel & QuickBooks, non-

profit experience a plus, must agree with their mission 

statement and core values.  

Part-Time Staff Nurse. 20-25 hours per week. Will be 

responsible for a wide variety of clinic functions. 

Requirements include: BSN Nursing degree, registered 

in the state of Kansas, Certification in limited 

ultrasound, must agree with mission statement and 

core values.  

Mail your resume and cover letter for either of these 

positions to :Advice & Aid Pregnancy Centers, P.O. Box 

7123, Shawnee Mission, KS  66207 or email to Ruth 

Tisdale at rtisdale@adviceandaid.com. 
 

GREETINGS FROM PEACE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

LCMS at Camdenton, MO. in the heart of the beautiful 

Lake Of The Ozarks, one of the premier vacation 

destinations in the Midwest. Throughout the year we 

get many visitors from near and far who come to take 

advantage of the of the many tourist attractions and 

activities available here. We just want to let you know 

that if any of your members and friends are planning 

a trip to the Lake and are looking for a church to 

attend, we invite you to join us at Peace. Sunday 

morning service begins at 9:00 with fellowship after 

and Bible study at 10:30. We are on the “quiet side” of 

the Lake, located 9 miles north of Camdenton on Hwy 

5, ½ mile north of the junction of Hwys. 5 & 7. Come 

casual. God’s blessings to you all. 

mailto:kwyssmann@bethany-joco.org
mailto:sfries@bethanyschool.net
mailto:david.rindt@clcop.org
mailto:rtisdale@adviceandaid.com
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CALENDAR: 
Sunday, June 16 HAPPY FATHER’S DAY! 

    Guatemala Mission Trip thru 6-22-19 

 8:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

 9:00am – Danish for Dads 

 9:30am – CONGREGATIONAL FORUM 

 9:30am – Education hour 

        10:45am – Worship w/Communion 

 6:00pm – Evening Worship w/ Communion 

 7:00PM – Church Council 

Monday, June 17 

 6:00pm – Ladies Night In (Bunco) 

 6:30pm - LWML 

Tuesday, June 18 

 9:30 am – Organist Practice 

 1:00pm – Staff Meeting 

 6:00pm – Fellowship Board 

 7:00pm – CONGREGATIONAL FORUM 

 7:00pm – Happy Helper 4H Club 

Wednesday, June 19 

 6:30am - Men’s Breakfast & Bible Study 

   9:00am – Preschool Summer Camp – Fairy Tales 

   9:30am – Organist Practice 

   6:15pm – Evangelism & the Persecuted Church 

Saturday, June 22 

 8:30am – Altar Guild Sunday Prep until 9:30 am 

Sunday June 23   

 8:00am – Worship w/ Communion 

 9:30am – Education Hour 

        10:45am – Worship w/ Communion  

 6:00pm – Evening Worship w/ Communion 

 

WE DEMONSTRATE GOD’S GRACE AT WORK 

WITHIN US AS WE DO HIS WILL BY SERVING HIM 

THROUGH SERVING OTHERS. 
 

“So then, as we have opportunity let us do good to 

everyone, and especially to those who are of the 

household of faith”    (Galatians 6:10). 

Birthdays: 

June 16 Amy Schultz 

June 17 Karen Kuhn, Nicole Hoppas 

June 19 Cheryl Kerns, Aaron Benzel 

June 21 Marci Brockmeier, Logan Brockschmidt, 

  Jessica Vaughn 

June 22 Sarah Krannawitter, Barb Gossen, 

  Michael Batsch 

 

Anniversaries: 

June 17 Robert & Suzan Schmoekel 

  Rev. Darrell & Beth Matthews 

  Neal & Patti Brockschmidt 

June 20 Gary & Barb Levan 

  Rev. Richard & Dianne Pingel 

  Bob & Paula Welch 

 

 

Our Worship 6-9-19 

Offerings                                                                      $41,858325 

Worship Attendance                                                                   349 

 

Sunday School  

Offering                                                                                      $70.00 

Attendance                                                                                 317 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

As used in Scripture, a steward is a person who has 

been entrusted with property that he/she is to manage 

for the benefit of the owner. A good and faithful 

steward manages the assets of the owner according to 

the owner’s will and purpose. The Bible tells us, “The 

earth is the Lord’s and the fullness thereof, the world 

and those who dwell therein.” (Psalm 24:1). The Biblical 

truth—that all things belong to God—is the 

cornerstone of our lives as stewards. As stewards, we 

understand that all we are and all that we have are gifts 

from God. Through faith, we are enabled to use our 

gifts in ways that honor the Lord. 

 

 
 

 


